## Mayfield Town Council Meeting March 15, 2016

Regular meeting of the Mayfield Town Council was held on March 15, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. at the Mayfield Town Hall, located at 52 North Main Street, Mayfield, Utah.

Present at the meeting: (by roll call)
Eric Peterson – Councilmember
Zara Faatz - Councilmember
Catherine Bartholomew – Town Recorder
Mayor John Christensen presiding

Others present at the meeting:

## Absent:

Van Malmgren – Maintenance Supervisor Aaron Peterson – Councilmember David Sorensen – Councilmember

Mayor John Christensen called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone to council meeting. Pledge of Allegiance was given and prayer was offered by Mayor Christensen.

Minutes were read for the month of February 2016. After some discussion motion was made by Zara Faatz. Seconded by Eric Peterson, motion carried.

Bills were presented for payment for the month of March 2016. After reviewing the bills motion was made by Zara to pay the bills after checking on long distance charges on the Gunnison Telephone Co. bill. Seconded by Eric, motion carried.

Catherine stated that she had set up the Mayfield Town Dog Clinic for April 23<sup>rd</sup> from 10:00 to 12:00 on the front lawn of the town hall. She said that the Gunnison Valley Animal Clinic will also be at the clinic for vaccinations.

Zara discussed with the council Resolution 2015-16B stating how we can spend the money in our perpetual care fund. After some discussion motion was made by Zara to accept the resolution, seconded by Eric. Motion carried.

Zara had a map of the cemetery with projects she is hoping to complete this coming summer. She also discussed with the council about asking for donations for the cemetery either in money, trees benches etc. The council thanked Zara and was happy with the improvements.

Catherine stated that Aaron Peterson wasn't able to be here tonight but had asked her to bring up in the meeting his concern with all the people that have put fences, rocks, and other dangerous items on the town right of way. The council is also concerned about this problem and felt like we need to contact Grant Hansen because this is a zoning issue.

Mayor Christensen stated that David Sorensen had contacted him and resigned his seat on the council. The council discussed the steps that needs to be taken to appoint someone to his seat until the next elections. After some discussion Catherine said that she would post a notice about the vacancy and that a letter must be received at the Town Hall no later than April 8, 2016.

The council voted to give \$100.00 to the Miss Gunnison Pageant.

Mayor Christensen reviewed with the council a letter he had written to Troy Sorensen concerning his business "Mayfield Automotive" that he has at his residents. He is in violation of our zoning ordinance having the business at his home. The Mayor said that he had contacted our attorney Kevin Daniel and Grant Hansen our Zoning Administer and had them review the letter and they both said we are within our rights according to our zoning ordinances to ask him to stop the business.

Mayor Christensen stated that he had attended the Gunnison Recreation Committee meeting. He said that we need to have a councilmember and a Mayfield Resident to serve on the committee and the committee meets monthly. John was very impressed with the program and said that this past year the recreation program served over 800 adults and children.

Move to adjourn.